
BARRINGTON HILLS PARK DISTRICT 
364 Bateman Road, Barrington, IL 60010 

Board of Commissioners 
Video Conference during the COVID-19 Pandemic 

Park Board Meeting Minutes for September 9, 2020 

 

 

Dennis Kelly called meeting to order at 7:09 p.m. 

Commissioners present: Dennis Kelly, Steven Allen, Drew McMahon, 
Jessica Underwood; Gigi Iacovelli (Arrived at 7:30 p.m.) 

Staff present: Kim Keper 
Visitors: Jan Nestrud 

 

Motions: 
 

Motion to approve the minutes of the August 2020 Park Board Meeting was made 
by Drew McMahon and seconded by Steven Allen. 

4 ayes 0 nays 1 absent 
 

Motion to approve the July 2020 Treasurer’s Report was made by Jessica 
Underwood and seconded by Dennis Kelly. 

4 ayes 0 nays 1 absent 
 

Motion to adjourn at 7:58 p.m. was made by Drew McMahon and seconded by 
Steven Allen. 

5 ayes 0 nays 0 absent 
 
Commissioners’ Discussion 
 
Dennis Kelly reviewed the details for the September 24th Panel Discussion, “The 
Environment and COVID-19,” to be held in the Riding Center’s Indoor Arena from 3-7 p.m. 
The indoor arena will be closed on Saturday and cars will park in the front paddocks. Special 
attention will be given to social distancing and keeping the attendance within the COVID-19 
guidelines. No food will be served. The Park District will rent chairs for seating.  
 
The Board discussed the proposed Fox River Valley Hunt Cooperative Agreement. The 
Board will ask the Advisory Committee to review the Agreement and give their 
recommendations at the October Park Board Meeting. 
 
There was a general discussion of the potential future equestrian use of the Horizon 
Farm/Spring Creek, Cook County Forest Preserve property. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
Jessica Underwood 
Secretary
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